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September 28, 2021 
 
Dear Frontier Families: 
 
The purpose of this letter is to inform you that Frontier Middle School conducted a hold in place 
this morning due to an isolated incident. Under the direct guidance of the district’s School 
Resource Officer, Dennis Horrigan, the Frontier Middle School Administrative Team, and the 
assistance of the Hamburg Police Department, the incident was quickly resolved and the 
building was immediately secured.   At approximately 10:34 am, the Hamburg Police 
Department lifted the hold in place, and the building resumed normal operations.  Both state 
and federal law preclude us from giving out details at this time. We can fortunately say, 
however, that no one was hurt, and the situation was entirely resolved before we resumed our 
regular operations. 
 
As always, the safety and security of our students and staff remains our top priority.  If you 
have questions, please contact my office or the Hamburg Police Department.  
 
 
 
Thank you, 
 

 
 
Christopher Swiatek 
Superintendent of Schools  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


